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            EUCHARISTIC CELEBRATIONS 

       Assistive listening devices are available from the ushers 

 Weekday Masses 

 Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday………….……...….…...…..........8AM  & 12:15PM  

 Wednesday………………………………………...…………….…………….8AM & 10AM 

 Saturday………………………………...…….…..…..…………………….………. 8:00AM 

 Weekend Masses 

 Vigil: English…………………..……………………...…………...……...…………..5:30PM 

 Vigil: Spanish………………………..…………………..………...….………………7:00PM 

  Sunday…………………..……………..…………7:30AM, 9:00AM, 10:30AM & 12:15PM 

   

CONFESSION 

 Wednesday through Friday................................................20 mns before Daily Masses 

 Saturday...........................4:15PM to 5:15PM or by appointment with one of the priests 

  

   

VISION:  In Christ – united in faith, love and service 

 

MISSION:  To build a Catholic Community that makes present the Gospel of Christ through worship, disciple-

ship and evangelization. 

 

WELCOME:  If you are new to Hilton Head, we would like to take this opportunity to welcome you to our island 

and our parish.  If you would like more information about our church or if you wish to register, please stop by 

the church office, or visit our website  www.stfrancishhi.org.  

 

BAPTISM:  A Preparatory Class is required for parents having children baptized.  Registration for class is 

necessary.  Please contact the Parish Office for further information. 

 

MARRIAGE PREPARATION:  Marriage Preparation should start six months before the wedding.  Contact the 

Parish Office for further information. 

  

ST. FRANCIS BY THE SEA�

A Parish of the Roman Catholic Diocese of Charleston, SC 

 45 Beach City Road 

�

 Hilton Head Island, SC  29926 

PASTOR 

Reverend Michael J. Oenbrink 

843-681-6350 x 261 

  

PAROCHIAL VICARS 

Fr. James Crowley 

843-681-6350 x 256 

  

Fr. Jairo Calderon 

843-681-6350  

  

DEACONS 

Deacon Joseph Nazzaro-retired 

Deacon Gerard Hand 

Deacon Patrick Sheehan 

Deacon Galo De Jesus Barreto 

Deacon Vernon Dobelmann 

  

PASTORAL ASSOCIATE 

Sr. Kathleen Kane, SSMN 

843-681-6350 x 266 

  

Director of Adult Faith Formation 

Jennifer McGlynn 

843-681-6350 x 223 

843-900-4303 cell 

�Director of Administration & Finance 

Dion Jenks 

843-681-6350 x 231 

  

Admin-Finance Assistant 

Jennifer Kelly 

843-681-6350 x 295 

  

Finance Office Assistant 

Pam Slawson 

843-681-6350 X 267 

  

Parish Secretary/Bulletin Editor 

Cheryl Duren 

843-681-6350 x 250 

  

Director of Religious Education  

Deacon Vernon Dobelmann 

843-681-6350 x 248 

  

DRE Assistant  

Parish Safe Environment Coordinator 

Colleen Rzeczycki 

843-681-6350 x 249 

  

SFCS Safe Environment Coordinator 

Melissa Markey 

843-681-6501 

  

Director of Music Ministries 

Jonathan Davis 

843-540-1232 

  

St. Francis Catholic School Principal  

Brian Pope 

843-681-6501  

  

Youth Ministry 

Mitzi Weaver-interim director 

843-681-6350 x 236

  

Hispanic Ministry 

Deacon Galo De Jesus Barreto 

843-681-6350 x 288 

  

  

Facilities Maintenance Supervisor 

Bryan Goll 

843-681-6350 x 289 

  

St. Francis Outreach Ministry 

15 Hospital Center Commons, Ste. 100E 

843-681-2112 

  

Diocesan Office of  

Child Protection Services 

843-853-2130 x 206 

  

Diocesan Victim Assistance Minister 

Louisa Storen  

�

   

                    800-921-8122 

  

Immigration & Paralegal Support 

Millie Choy  

�

   

843-785-2200 

  

Welcome Home Ministry for  

Inactive Catholics 

Ron Angner  

�

  843-686-6037 

 PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

  M – F  7:30AM – 4:00PM 

Est.1984�

...and the sheep follow him because they recognize his voice.       John 10�
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Pro Populo: for the people of the parish; 

 living & deceased 

 

Monday, May 13  

    8:00AM James Jordan + 

  12:15PM Philip G. Oenbrink + 

Tuesday, May 14 

    8:00AM Opa Krause +  

 12:15PM Philip G. Oenbrink + 

Wednesday, May 15 

   8:00AM  Bernice Wiese +  

 10:00AM  Philip G. Oenbrink + 

Thursday, May 16 

   8:00AM Philip Oenbrink + 

 12:15PM Aurora Wilmot + 

Friday, May 17 

   8:00AM Peter Clark + 

 12:15PM Eileen Palmer +  

Saturday, May 18 

   8:00AM Carmen Manzoni +  

   5:30PM Philip G. Oenbrink +  

Sunday, May 19  

   7:30AM Jan Tomlinson + 

   9:00AM Matthew Bubnell + 

      10:30AM Marion, Joseph, & Vaughn 

  Thornton 

      12:15PM Pro Populo 

�          Readings for May 12-19 

 

Sunday Acts 13:14,43-52 / Rv 7:9,14b-17——————Jn 10:27-30 

Monday Acts 11:1-18———————————————Jn 10:1-10 

Tuesday Acts 1: 15-17, 20-26———————————--Jn 15: 9-17 

Wednesday Acts 12: 24 — 13: 5a———————————-Jn 12: 44-50 

Thursday Acts 13: 13-25——————————————-Jn 13: 16-20 

Friday Acts 13: 26-33——————————————-Jn 14: 1-6 

Saturday Acts 13: 44-52——————————————-Jn 14: 7-14 

Sunday Acts 14: 21-27/Rev 21: 1-5a———————Jn 13: 31-33a,34-35 

St. Francis by the Sea Catholic Church, Hilton Head Is SC�� � May 12, 2019�

Mass Inten	ons�

L KING AHEAD 

May 27 Memorial Day  8am daily Mass ONLY 

May 30 This is not a holy day in the Diocese of Charleston 

 Ascension will be celebrated at the weekend Masses June 1-2 

May 31 SFCS 8th grade graduation 6pm in the church 

June 3 begins the summer daily Mass schedule with Masses   

 M-F at 8am & 12:15pm 

FLOWERS FOR MOM, FLOWERS FOR LIFE 

 

HH Citizens for Life have carnations available for 

mothers, grandmothers, stepmothers, and godmoth-

ers after all Masses this weekend  for Mothers’ Day. 

Contributions will be gladly accepted.   

This weekend’s altar flowers are in loving 

memory of family and friends who are no longer 

with us�

From Rick Lazzari & Margie Lechowicz�

Gospel: John 10:27-30 

“The Father and I are one.” 

Gospel Teaching: 

This week’s Gospel is Jesus’ response to questioning by some 

Jews in Jerusalem early in his ministry after he had given a long 

message about “The Good Shepherd”.  They were asking Jesus if 

he was the Messiah.  He continues the “Shepherd” theme by stat-

ing, “My sheep hear my voice; I know them, and they follow me.”  

Eternal life is provided by Jesus to those who follow him.  The 

ones who have questions about Jesus are not “among his sheep”.  

Jesus ends with the above quote to indicate unity of power be-

tween Jesus and the Father and reveals that the words and deeds 

that Jesus are the words and deeds of God.  Believe in Jesus and 

be of his flock. 

Mother's Day is a 

celebration honor-

ing the mother of 

the family, as well 

as motherhood, 

maternal bonds, 

and the influence of 

mothers in society 

Thank for all 

you are and all 

you do. 

Happy  

Mothers’ Day ! 
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Fourth Sunday of Easter�

Thursday Bible Study 

Thursday morning Bible study is on summer recess. 

 

RCIA, Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults:  Becoming Catholic-      

On summer recess  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to all those who celebrated sacraments of initiation at 

the Easter vigil! 

How much 	me have you spent this week in 

prayer for others and for the work of the 

Church?�

�

   Weekly Stewardship�

May 5, 2019 

    

     Weekly Offertory Envelopes + E-giving   $19,269              

Weekly Offertory Visitors + Loose               $5,890  

Total Offertory                                                 $25,159 

 

Weekly Repair & Replacement                  $917 

Diocesan Assessment for May                        ( $16,640) 

 

Envelopes Issued                  1204 

Envelopes Used     469 

Electronic Giving (once a month)                                  275 

Percentage of Envelopes & Electronic Giving Used        62% 

   

 

May Charitable Giving News 

Charitable Giving represents 10% of the planned offertory. 

Religious Education 

Stay up-to-date on all the important information by visiting the parish  

website at www.stfrancishhi.org/religious-education.  

 

Religious Education is on summer recess 

Catholic Communications   $3,500 

Catholic Charities      $500  

St. Francis Outreach            $5,350                   

Help Needed to Prepare to Celebrate the  

200

th

 Anniversary of our Diocese 

 

Next year, 2020, will be the 200

th

 anniversary of the Diocese of Charles-

ton. To support this important anniversary, Bishop Guglielmone is putting 

plans in place at the Diocesan and Deanery level to celebrate this mo-

mentous occasion and has asked that each parish develop it own plans 

to celebrate the anniversary in conjunction with the diocese. There is a lot 

of work to do over the next 12 – 15 months in our parish not only plan-

ning our own celebration, but also supporting the Diocesan and Deanery 

celebrations. 

We need your help in four areas: 

�� To be a member of the “core” group which will be supporting and 

managing the celebrations at the Diocesan, Deanery and parish 

levels 

�� To support the parish picnic this year which will have a 2020 theme 

celebrating the history of our parish and Deanery 

�� To support the fundraising activity that is being led at the Diocesan 

level. 

�� To be part of a committee that will determine the disposition of funds 

that will be returned to the parish as a result of the Diocesan fund-

raising – the parish will receive 50% of the funds we raise in the 

Diocesan campaign 

�� Other activities that will be determined thru the planning efforts of 

the “core” team. 

 

If you would like to be part of these exciting activities, please call Ron 

Angner (843 686 6037) or email at angnerron@gmail.com. 

Thank You! 

Although my time has been brief here at St. Fran-

cis by the Sea, it has been a true blessing to 

serve as a deacon and the Director of Religious 

Education.  Due to a number of changing circum-

stances in our family, we have decided to relocate closer back 

“home.”  Subsequently, on June 23, I will assume my new role as 

executive director of St. Albert Catholic Schools in Council Bluffs, 

Iowa.  I want to thank all of you for your kindness during my time 

here.  You have touched my life immensely.  Please know of my 

continued prayers for this wonderful parish. 

Dear Parishioners, 

 

After 19 wonderful years at St. Francis, the time has 

come to retire.  I do so with deep gratitude in my heart 

to each and every one of you and for the many minis-

tries I have enjoyed- Hispanic, RCIA, Bible Study, 

Wedding, Liturgy, Thrift shop, Centering Prayer/ Lectio Divina, Hospi-

tal visiting, and St. Francis Catholic School.  I loved my involvement 

with the Deanery South Carolina Council of Catholic Women, the 

Women of St. Francis and the Knights of Columbus. These groups 

have always been present to me with their friendship and support of 

my ministries. Special thanks to all the Pastors, Priests and Deacons 

currently Father Mike, Father Jim, Father Jairo, Deacons Joe, Gerry, 

Pat, Galo and Vern with whom I have shared ministry. And to all the 

staff personnel - Parish, School and Thrift Shop- who have not only 

been colleagues but friends as well- a big thank you.  Last, but not 

least, my gratitude to all my incredible volunteers and participants 

without whom I could not have served. You are like those "shining 

like bright stars in the world." (Phil 2:15).   After retirement begins , 

July 1, 2019, I will remain in the area and be involved in some volun-

teer work.  And finally maybe I can begin to read that shelf full of 

books I've been trying to get to! 

Gratefully with love, Sister Kathleen 
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Bulletin Deadline: email announcements to office�@stfrancishhi.org by Friday noon, 9 days before the Sunday issue�

 

St. Francis Catholic School (PK-8) on Hilton Head Island, SC is 

seeking a full time Science Teacher for the 2019-2020 school 

year. Position includes teaching Middle School Science to stu-

dents in 6

th

 through 8

th

 grade as well as teaching Discovery Lab 

one day a week to PreK through 5

th

 grade students. 

 

The ideal applicant will possess the following training, qualities 

and skills: 

 

�� Science education degree and/or certification 

�� Ability to teach different age groups and have excellent 

knowledge of child development 

�� Strong communication skills 

�� Ability to use various teaching methods and differentiate in-

struction to meet individual student needs 

 

St. Francis Catholic School possesses an exemplary faculty and 

staff wholeheartedly committed to Catholic education. Candidates 

for this position should be skilled in working with a team, collabo-

rating with colleagues and parents, and communicating in a pro-

fessional manner.   

 

Interested candidates should send a cover letter, resume, tran-

scripts, with two letters of recommendation to the mailing address 

below or to the following email address: bpope@sfcshhi.com   

 

St. Francis Catholic School 

Attn: Principal 

45 Beach City Rd 

Hilton Head Island, SC 29926    

The Ascension of the Lord�

In the Diocese of Charleston, the Solemnity of the Ascension,  

May 30, is not a Holy Day of Obligation. 

The celebration of the Ascension is transferred to  

Sunday June  1-2. 

�

�

�

665 Christ's Ascension marks the definitive entrance of Jesus' 

humanity into God's heavenly domain, whence he will come again 

(cf. Acts 1:11); this humanity in the meantime hides him from the 

eyes of men (cf. Col 3:3). 

 

666 Jesus Christ, the head of the Church, precedes us into the 

Father's glorious kingdom so that we, the members of his Body, 

may live in the hope of one day being with him for ever. 

 

667 Jesus Christ, having entered the sanctuary of heaven once 

and for all, intercedes constantly for us as the mediator who as-

sures us of the permanent outpouring of the Holy Spirit. 

 

     From the CCC 

St. Francis Catholic School 

hosted grandparent’s and spe-

cial friend’s day on Wednesday, 

April 17

th

. The students and 

faculty had a wonderful time 

welcoming our grandparents 

and grand "friends" for Grand-

parents Day before we dis-

missed for Easter Recess. 

Thank you to Laura Wolf, Beth Pope, Lisa Sweeney and all the volun-

teers and faculty who assisted in making this wonderful tradition another 

success! 

  

05/13– Spring MAP testing 

                3pm Garden Club 

05/14–  Spring MAP Testing 

                3pm Baking Club Group B 

05/15– 7:45am Bank in School 

                8am FSA Meeting 

Spring MAP Testing 

                10am School Mass and May Crowning 

                3:30pm Faculty Meeting 

05/16 – 7

th

 Grade Kids in Kayaks Field Trip 

                Spirit Day 

Spring MAP Testing 

                3pm Chess Club 

05/17 – Spring MAP Testing          

  

Sign-ups for Summer Sports Camps and Art Specialty Camps are availa-

ble now.  Packets can be picked up in the school office and are due back 

May 24

th

.  

  

If anyone is interested in serving on the School Advisory Committee (aka 

SAC), please contact Mr. Brian Pope at bpope@sfcshhi.com or 843-681-

6501. 

  

Box Tops for Education- Please continue to save your Box Tops for the 

school.  There is a collection jar in the church Narthex or you can drop 

them off to the school office.  As always, please trim them neatly, check 

the expiration date on each one, and write the total number on the out-

side of the bag 

Grocery stores-  The Publix keychain cards have been discontin-

ued.  Please take a few minutes to link your phone number to the school 

so we will continue to receive donations from Publix.  Create an account 

with your phone number at http://corporate.publix.com/community/

corporate-campaigns/publix-partners  and link to the school on the 

"Publix Partners" page.  Also for Harris Teeter shoppers, please link 

your VIC account at the Customer Service Desk with our school code, 

1685. 

 

St. Francis is a Pre-K-4 through 8

th

 grade Catholic School that is 

fully accredited through AdvanceEd & Southern Association of 

Colleges and Schools.  For more information or to tour the school, 

please contact 843.681.6501.  
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CHARISMATIC PRAYER GROUP: The Children Of 

God Prayer Group meets on Tuesdays from 7:15PM 

to 9:00PM.  We meet for prayer and praise, to experi-

ence God’s presence among us, to exercise His spir-

itual gifts, and to minister and intercede as led by the Holy Spirit.  

For information, call Barbara Marcinkowski 843-681-4107 or Tom 

Strub at 843-715-8414. 

CENTERING PRAYER/LECTIO DIVINA  

meets each Monday at 11am in the family center.   

Next meeting May 13 

 

For more Information, please call Janet Dobbs  

at 843-342-6936  

 

Newcomers and visitors are always welcome! 

Happy Birthday!  

Your spiritually adopted baby is born this month - 

nine months after her mother conceived her.  The 

only change at birth is her external life support 

system. She is the same baby she was in the 

womb; now she just eats and breathes differently. She is truly a 

miracle!  She began as a 45-chromosome cell and in nine 

months has grown into this unique human being we now can 

see and hold.  Never before in history, nor ever again, will any-

one exist who is exactly like your spiritually adopted baby. 

 

Your prayers saved her life.  On behalf of all the little babies and 

their mothers, thank you for your loving prayers that helped bring  

them to birth "so that they might have life and have it to the full!" 

THE DIVINE MERCY CHAPLET is prayed  

each Friday at 3:00pm. 

Except for Sundays, THE ROSARY is prayed each 

day at 7:30am. 

PARISH PRAYER CHAIN 

Kathy Sheehan is the coordinator for our Parish Prayer 

Chain.  Whenever emergency prayers are needed  or if 

interested in being a member of the Prayer Chain Team, 

please contact Kathy at 843-785-8240 or kathleens7174@gmail.com 

COLUMBARIUM DECORATIONS�

The license document authorizing inurnment in the 

columbarium indicates that “Only a 4” clay pot with 

silk or natural flowers are permi0ed.”  All other decora1ons 

will be removed.  Easter decora1ons should be removed by  

June 9, Pentacost Sunday.�

“The Pregnancy Center and Clinic of the Low Country is in need of an 

APRN (Advanced Practice Registered Nurse) to work with prenatal 

clients 2 days per month.  Please contact Vera Bailey at:  Vera-

bailey01@outlook.com. “ 

�

St. Francis Outreach 

15 Hospital Center Commons, Suite 100E 

(843) 681-2112 

Contact: Norma Henderson – 843-785-6146 or e-mail Norma 

Mission Statement: Saint Francis Outreach (SFO) is the social out-

reach arm of the parish. The ministry aids individuals in need, by work-

ing closely with Deep Well, Holy Family’s St. Vincent de Paul Society, 

and other local churches and agencies, sharing vouchers for food, 

temporary lodging, clothing and furniture. SFO makes referrals to oth-

er community resources as appropriate. 

 

Current Activities: Volunteers screen and evaluate and verify the 

client’s request.  Then, they request the monies/resources from appro-

priate resources. Client records are maintained both electronically and 

in hard copy. 

 

Current Volunteer Opportunities: At the present time, SFO has 

twenty-five volunteers. Additional volunteers are always welcome. 

Interested parishioners may contact the above phone number. 

 

Resource Requirements: The parish funds SFO at a level deter-

mined by the Finance Council. During the past fiscal year, the ministry 

has helped over 400 families and individuals in our community. 
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The Women of St. Francis is collecting Cell Phone for Soldiers.  All 

donated cell phones are either: 

�� Repurposed - Repaired, wiped of data and given to the vets and 

active military members or sold 

�� Recycled - If too old or broken, are recycled down to parts and 

sold for remaining value 

�� Proceeds - Provide international calling cards and domestic 

wireless minutes for vets and active military members.  Proceeds also 

provide emergency financial assistance to veterans. 

When Donating: 

�� Remove -your SIM card (instructions in the Narthex) and then 

see your type of phone below 

�� IPhone - Click on "Settings", "General", "Reset", and "Erase all 

content & Settings" 

�� Anroid - Click on "Settings, Type "Reset" in Search Bar, Click 

"Factory Data Reset" 

�� Flip Phone - Remove back of the phone; remove batteries; 

check model number.  Online, go to manufacturing (Samsung, etc.) 

type in the model number and follow the instructions.  

If all else fails, your providers (AT & T, Sprint, etc.) will help you ter-

minate your data. 

Please place your phone and chargers in the box in the church's nar-

thex or bring them to a Women of St. Francis' General Meeting.  Any 

questions, please contact Kathy Struna (843)682-4045.  Thank you 

for your support of our military! 

LIVING A JOYFILLED MARRIAGE (one day, Bluffton)  

Dates June 22 , Aug. 24 or Oct. 26 

Location   St. Gregory the Great (St. Andrew), Bluffton  

Cost per couple is $100, Sessions from 9-5pm at St. Andrew Parish 

Hall, 220 Pinckney Colony Rd., Bluffton SC 29910. To register please 

call Deacon Denny, 843.368.4781,dburkett@charlesstondiocese.org 

WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER  

 Date and Location: July 19-21 at the Chancery, Assembly Hall, 901 

Orange Grove Rd, Charleston.  This is a non-residential weekend 

where the couples will go home every night and return in the morning. 

Meals on the weekend will be provided.   

Date and Location: November 8-10: at the Beach Cove Resort in N 

Myrtle Beach (lodging and meals provided).   

To register for a weekend or for more information please call 803-810-

9602 or by email at applications@scmarriagematters.org or go to http://

www.scmarriagematters.org/ Dean & Vicki Spriegel, SC Servant Lead-

ers, Dean.Vicki.Spriegel@wwme.org 336-324-3098  

 Marriage Encounter Retrouvaille  

Date and Location: May 31 – June 2: Charleston  

Contact: Steve and Leigh Baumann 912.635.9595  

steveandleigh1992@gmail.com helpourmarriage.org 800.470.2230  

 

FRIENDLY VISITING  

 

The FRIENDLY VISITING MINISTRY is 

expanding its outreach. 

 

Since 2011 the Friendly Visiting ministry 

has been providing joy and friendship to lonely residents in local, 

longterm care facilities. Now there is a growing need within our par-

ish to expand our outreach to include residents who are aging in their 

own homes.  A trained and certified Friendly Visitor is assigned to 

bring support and friendship to the resident with a weekly visit.  

Priceless bonds form between our dedicated volunteers and the joy-

filled, appreciative elders they visit.  

 

Parishioners are urged to make referrals of elders who are home-

bound to Cheryl Duren in the parish office. 

 

For more general information about Friendly 

Visiting, feel free to call or email Donna Bafun-

do: 843-342-7572 or 

 dbafundo@hargray.com 

  

Prayer Shawl Ministry 

Contact: Maureen.Lennon3@gmail.com  

Scheduled Meetings: First Friday of each month, 

1:00 in the Cry Room 

Mission Statement:  The primary mission of the 

Prayer Shawl Ministry is to have its members lovingly create by knit-

ting/crocheting shawls which have prayers and blessings in each 

stitch.  The shawls are blessed and given as a tangible reminder for 

the recipient that they are covered in God’s love. 

Current Activities:  Ongoing. Work may be done at home; attending 

meetings are optional. 

Current Volunteer Opportunities:  All are welcome 

"In Memory of ...  " or "In Honor of ... "�

For $150, parishioners can pay for the two altar flower 

arrangements in memory of a loved one or in honor of a 

special occasion.  The family purchasing the flowers and 

the name of the remembered loved one or the occasion 

will be included in the bulletin.  Please contact the parish 

office to make arrangements. 
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         PARISH VOCATION CHALICE 

         May 11      5:30 pm           Janet Dobbs  

         May 19            9am           Bob Greenly 

         May 26  9am           Krista Watson

  

 If you have any questions about the Vocation Chalice Program  

or would like to participate, please contact 

 Kelly Jolley  843-290-9212   kmj@jolleylawgroup,com  

  

             Please consider writing a note of encouragement  

to our seminarians 

Contact information on poster in the narthex 

�

Mario Aguilar, 1st Year College. Home Parish: St. 

Anthony, Hardeeville . School Attending: St. John 

Vianney Seminary, 2900 SW 87th Ave,  

Miami, FL 33165. DOB: June 1 

Rafael Ghattas, 1st Year Theology. Home Parish: St. 

Andrew, Myrtle Beach. School Attending: St. Mary’s 

Seminary, 9845 Memorial Drive,  

Houston, Texas 77024. DOB: June 10 

Employment Opportunity�

St. Francis by the Sea Parish is seeking a full-time Coordinator of 

Youth Ministry.  See the parish website for a detailed job descrip-

tion.  To apply, send a cover letter and resume to Deacon Vernon 

at v-dobelmann@stfrancishhi.org. 

K of C Supports the SC Suitcase Project 

Inspired by the charity project offered by parishioner 

Jack Gigante, a high school sophomore at John Paul 

II, our Knights have  joined their effort to collect un-

used suitcases and tote bags for foster children throughout the 

state.  Jack’s donations were accepted in April and a new collec-

tion date for the K of C is being planned for June.  Watch the 

bulletin for details:  www.thescsuitcaseproject.com 

What is Cursillo? 

The term, Cursillo, is defined as a “short course in 

Christianity.” The Cursillo experience begins with a 

72-hour short course in being a Catholic Christian, 

comprised of fifteen talks by lay and clergy on the 

themes of God’s grace, disciplines of Christian disci-

pleship, and what it means to be the church. The Cursillo begins 

Thursday evening and concludes Sunday evening. Men and women 

attend separate weekends.  The three day Cursillo experience and 

follow-up groups strengthen and renew Catholic people as disciples 

of Jesus Christ and as active members of the body of Christ in mis-

sion to the world. 

  

The next 2019 men’s weekend is :  August 22-25, 2019  

The 2019 women’s weekends is:  September 26-29, 2019  

  

Contact Deacon John DeWolfe for more information at  

deacon@holyfamilyhhi.org  

The Catholic Miscellany 

If you are not currently receiving the Miscellany at home and would like 

to have it mailed to your home bi-monthly, please contact the parish 

office.  The subscription is covered by the parish.   

If you are currently receiving the Miscellany and would like to discontin-

ue receiving it, please call the parish office.   

 

The Miscellany may be read online. 

Join Family Honor on Our Pilgrimage to the  

Holy Land and Jordan! 

 

Have you ever wondered what it would be 

like to walk in the footsteps of Jesus and 

his Apostles? Would you like to deepen 

your faith and forever hold in your heart 

vivid images of Cana, Bethlehem, Jerusa-

lem, Nazareth, the Mount of Olives, and 

more? If so, then please join Family Honor 

and Father Philip Gillespie, pastor of St. 

Joseph’s in Anderson, for an unforgettable 

pilgrimage to the Holy Land and Jordan, 

Jan. 13-23, 2020.  For details, contact 

Catholic Heritage Tours, 800-290-3876 or Family Honor at 

803.929.0858. Deposit of $250 due by Sept. 30, but we expect this 

pilgrimage to sell out, and thus encourage early registration. Family 

Honor, based in Columbia, SC, provides a family-centered, Catholic 

approach to chastity education. Visit us at: www.FamilyHonor.org  

 

 

Rev. Philip Gillespie, chaplain for Family Honor, is the pastor of St. 

Joseph Catholic Church in Anderson, SC. A native of Pennsylvania, he 

graduated from Pennsylvania State University and studied at the Pon-

tifical College Josephinum in Columbus, OH, for four years before 

being reassigned to Mount St. Mary’s Seminary in Emmitsburg, MD. Fr. 

Gillespie, who was ordained on June 11, 2010, previously led a Family 

Honor pilgrimage to the shrines of France in 2018. 


